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Dear Petitioner:   

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

Although your application was not filed in a timely manner, the Board found it in the interest of 

justice to waive the statute of limitations and consider your case on its merits.  A three-member 

panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 30 July 2024.  

The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  Your 

allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative regulations 

and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material considered 

by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in support 

thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations and policies.  

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove the 30 April 2019 Administrative 

Remarks (Page 11) 6105 counseling entry.  The Board considered your contention the counseling 

entry was not written pursuant with MCO P1900.16, Marine Corps Separation and Retirement 

Manual (MARCORSEPMAN); specifically, because the counseling entry is missing the 

statement, “I understand that failure to complete my enlistment contract with an honorable 

characterization of service may preclude my eligibility for benefits from the Department of 

Veterans Affairs or other organizations and have an adverse effect on future civilian 

employment.”  You also assert the counseling entry meets the requirements for a “Non-punitive” 

counseling according to MCO 1070.12K (IRAM).  

 

The Board noted that pursuant to paragraph 6105 of the Marine Corps Separation and Retirement 

Manual (MARCORSEPMAN), you were issued a 6105 entry counseling you for a substantiated 

allegation of an inappropriate relationship between yourself and a lance corporal assigned to 

your command.  The Board noted that you signed the counseling entry and elected not to submit 

a statement.  The Board also noted the counseling entry provided written notification concerning 

your deficiencies, specific recommendations for corrective action, where to seek assistance, the 

consequences for failure to take corrective action, and it afforded you the opportunity to submit a 






